TOWN OF WATERBORO PLANNING BOARD

WATERBORO, MAINE



MINUTES

Regular Meeting Jan. II, 1978

Opened at 7:40 p.m., by Chmn. Foglio; others present were Stephen Kasprzak, and Frank Goodwin. Ms.Ruth Evans, a reporter for the "Ledgemere Bridge", a news paper for Arrowhead, and The Bridge" a proposed paper for Waterboro, was present as an observer.

MINUTES: Consideration deferred.

COMMUNICATIONS & BILLS:

A bill in the amount of \$4.20 from the Press Herald for legal notice.

An application from Mr.DeGregoria for approval of an extension to his camp on Little Ossipee Lake.
TREASURERS REPORT: Deferred

OLD BUSINESS:

DeGregoria: Application was reviewed and it was decided that an on-site inspection of the lot & buildings would be made on Jan. 31.

PRESS HERALD: The bill for the legal notice was approved for payment.

TENNECO: The proposed gas pipeline was briefly discussed and it was decided that Tenneco be asked, by letter if it would consider a meeting with the Planning Board and, perhaps, other neighboring towns affected. Chmn. Foglio expressed an interest in possible local connections to the Town when and if a need for gas arose; also concern for the ability if the Town's fire dept. to cope with a possible rupture and fire.

NEW BUSINESS:

William Hansen: A power permit for Mr. Hanson's lot was signed.

Little Ossipee Lake: It was decided to have an article in the Annual Town Meeting Warrant to see if the Town would appropriate a sum of money, yet to be determined, sufficient to have conducted another profile on the water quality of the Little Ossipee Lake.

Budget: It was decided that the Budget for 1978 would be \$350.

S.M.R.P.C.: It was decided to recommend that the Town continue its membership in the S.M.R.P.C.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Frank R. Goodwin, Secy.

Approved by:

Stylen M Karpy (